
HOMEOWNERS MEMBER MEETING 

February 10, 2014 

 
The monthly meeting of the Schalamar Creek Homeowners Association membership was held on February 10, 

2014 in the Ballroom. 

 

President Sue Pooler called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  Board members attending were: 

Sue Pooler, Jerry Odle, Norma Miller, Shirley Noblett, Sue Carroll, Norma Walker, Adrian Verwegen, Larry 

Albain, Bo Bohannan, and Chris Eaton.  Absent: Pat Mitchell, Doris Brunette. 

 

The Board of Directors was introduced and the Oath of Office administered by Dave Gray. 

 

Secretary, Norma Miller- The January meeting minutes were accepted as posted. 

 

Treasurer, Shirley Noblett- January Profit & Loss was: Income- $10,016, Expenses-$5,795.48 for a Net Income 

of $4,220.52.  Balance Sheet as of January 31, 2014-$35,842.86.  Report accepted. 

 

Outreach Program- Sue Pooler reported the following cards sent out:  Get Well- Albert Ruszovan, Steve 

Willard, Jerry Knapp, Terry Masse, & Anna Hancock.  Sympathy card to June Altman on the death of her 

husband, Bob Altman. 

 

Sue explained a request we have received from the Tri-County Human Resources Services, a group that helps 

the homeless.  They are in need of good used clothing & shoes, hygiene items, blankets, flashlights, etc.  Sue 

will have a tote in her carport for anyone to drop off items for this group.  Volunteers are needed as well. 

 

Yellow cards are available for anyone who would like to use them in their front window. 

 

Committees: 

Crochet Guild- Jerry Miltner explained the activities of the group.  They have made and donated afghans for 

several places in our county.  In 2013 they donated afghans, hats, scarves, etc. for a total of $9,980 value in the 

name of Schalamar Creek.  He invited anyone interested to come and join the group on Tuesdays, 2:00 pm.  

Yarn donations are welcome. 

 

Craft Committee- Dianne Degner asked that any donated, used craft items be brought to the craft room and be 

sure to mark it as “Donated.”  Items for the upcoming craft classes on Thursdays were shown.  The Ceramics 

group will now have specific projects on Mondays for everyone to do together.  Quilters are doing a community 

service project, Quilts of Valor, to give to servicemen.  Anyone wanting to make a red, white, & blue block for 

it are welcome on Fridays. 

 

Activities Committee- Marge Short reported that the Valentine Dance on last Saturday night was a huge success 

with the most people attending ever.  Thanks to all who helped decorate.  53 couples were honored for 50 or 

more years of marriage, the most ever honored. 

Coffee & Donuts- February 15 

Pot Luck- February 20 

Crystal Gage performance- singer, entertainer- $8.00/ticket- February 22, 7:00 pm. 

They are looking for new members on the Activities Committee; if you are interested, submit your name to 

Marge. 

Fashion Show- March 19, 11:30, tickets available now.  Contact Sue Pooler for table reservations. 

 

 

 



 

Concerns: 

- The drive up to the Ballroom level of the clubhouse MUST be clear, no more cars or golf carts will be 

allowed to park there, except to drop someone off.  An emergency at the last dance showed how 

important it is for emergency vehicles to be able to get up the driveway.  Signs will be posted. 

 

- Concern also for vehicles parked on both sides of our streets which block others from passing safely. 

 

- Having a wheelchair available on the ballroom level of the clubhouse will be done. 

 

- Entertainment licensing for activities in the Caddy Shack, pool area, etc. is a concern which will be 

handled through the HOA.   

 

Guest Speaker- Brian MacNeel, Crime Prevention Practitioner- spoke to the group.  His entertaining 

presentation was filled with many important safety messages.  The top areas of criminal activity are:  identity 

theft, auto theft, home burglary, and personal safety issues.  He gave interesting statistics and many useful hints 

on how to protect oneself from being the target of a crime.  He also fielded questions and had handouts and 

items for safety for sale. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm. 

 

 

Norma Miller, Secretary 

 

 


